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September/October 2022

From Debbie Baldwin
Our workshop with Robbin Flockhart went well and almost all the 
pillow tops were � nished.  Please bring yours, � nished or not, to 
share at the October meeting.

November program will be a Trunk Show by member, Mari 
Harpold.  She will be sharing quilts that she has made over the 
years.

December will be our annual Christmas Party and gift exchange.  
Please bring a pot-luck dish to share with the group.  The guild will 
providing paper goods, utensils and water.  The gift exchange is to 
be a wrapped sewing related item valued $10.00.  Please put a tag 
indicating who the gift is from.  The Pot Luck categories are:

A-G  Dessert

H-O  Main Course

P-Z   Side Dish

This December will � nish my 3-year term as VP and Programs 
Chair.  I have learned a lot about quilting from the various 
speakers, programs and workshops.  I will be handing the reigns 
over to Gwen Harris.  She has been working on programs, 
speakers and workshops for this next year.  If she asks you to help 
with programs, etc., please help her.  It will make her job a little 
easier and a lot more enjoyable for the guild.

The Open-Sew group meets every Tuesday at the Laramie County 
Library from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m.  We’re on the 3rd � oor in the 
Wind� ower Room.  Bring something to work on and your lunch.  
We have an enjoyable time and have had several ladies join us 
who become members of CHQ. 

CHQ Club Meeting
Monday, October 3 at 7 p.m.
The October program will feature a guest speaker, Laura Shotwell, the owner of Figleaf in Fort Collins.She will bring her 
collection of Antique Quilts from the 1800’s to share with us. We will be taking her to dinner prior to the meeting.  If you 
wish to join us, please let Debbie Baldwin know for the reservation count.

CHQ Board Members

Hiya everyone. This is a make-up newsletter for September, as well as the October issue, and it was hastily 
prepared by me.  If you see anything and have questions about it, please call the committee chairman in charge 
of that section to be sure you have the correct information. Judy Gilmore



Cheyenne Heritage Quilter’s 2022 

Pick-a-Pocket Challenge

And now a Pocket wish to you:  May you have at least one “pocket full of dreams,” and a “light in your pocket,” to guide your way. May you never experience “short arms and 
long pockets,” and may nothing in your life be a ‘pocket’ lyptic!   But most of all, remember, “Never put the key to your happiness in someone else’s pocket!”

This year we had 45 entries into the Denim Pocket Challenge and 21 of them finished. What a great turnout. Those attending the August meeting voted on the projects 
in three categories...Quilts, Bags and Miscellaneous. Each winner won $20 each. The awards were Denim potholders with a back pocket on each one. We called them 
“Hot Pocket Awards” and each Pocket had a pink envelope in it, labeled “Pocket Money,” with the winner’s cash inside. Gotta love those pocket references, eh?  Thanks to 
everyone that helped make this display a success. 

Hot Pocket Award

Quilt Category Winner:   
Esther Trevino Neasloney

Hot Pocket Award

Bag Category Winner:   
Penny Morris

Hot Pocket Award

Misc. Category Winner:   
Sandy Farrell

Winners ********************



Community Quilts
Community Quilts is a Club e� ort. Each contributor is greatly appreciated as you expertly make quilts, donate fabric, 
cut blocks, make kits, sew tops, quilt, bind, deliver or guide us to needy agencies. We can be proud of our club’s e� orts 
to meet the needs of our community while we enjoy using our skills of quilting. The recipients are very grateful. There 
was less need for warmth this summer, but Char found our quilts could bene� t agencies with opportunity quilts 
especially on Thankful Thursdays.

Club Calendar Reminders

October 3 Antique Quilts from the 1800’s with Laura 
Shotwell

October 15 Watercolor Pencils on Fabric Technique Class 
with Angela MacPherson

November 7 Mari Harpold Trunk Show

December 5 Christmas Party / Gift Exchange

Cost for the class is $60.00 for members 
and $65.00 for non-members. This 

includes the kit cost and lunch.


The class is a technique class focusing 
on curved piecing. The kit will be for a 
pillow top using the technique Robbin 

has used for her quilt pattern.


The class will be held on Saturday 
August 20, 2022 at Little Bear from 9 

a.m. to 4 p.m.

Please join us and learn to enjoy curved piecing with Robbin Flockhart. She wants 
to share her passion and joy of sewing curves. Robbin has had several designs 
published and will soon be featured on Quilt TV.

Curved Piecing Class with 
Robbin Flockhart
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2023 Programs
This is Gwen Harris with Cheyenne Heritage 
Quilters.  I will be taking over as the new 
programs director in 2023.  Debbie Baldwin (the 
current programs director) had indicated that I 
will be notifying you of upcoming programs for 
2023 and beyond.  So far I have the following 
programs scheduled and con� rmed.  

• January 2nd, 2023 - Robin Dempsey - program on Paper Piecing

• February 6th, 2023 - Marilyn Lanham - program on Quilts of Valor

• March 6th, 2023 - Table Top Program -  Presenters are: Darlene 
McClure, Di Wisley-Geer, Gale Davis, and Laraine Hutchison

• May 1st, 2023 - Kara Enyeart - program on Applique quilting

Thanks to all who contributed. We’ll begin getting more requests with winter coming. Safe 
house needs boys’ quilts. It looks like we'll give even more this year while staying within our 
budget. We have received many thanks from the community for our generosity. 



September Update: 

YOU are to be congratulated!  We � ooded the 
Laramie County Fair with quilts.!  We had 42 entries 
from our guild!.  You are awesome, and have shown 
that when we unite in a common cause we can get 
the job done.   And their visitor numbers were up 
also.  Thank you, and I hope that you will consider 
entering again.  

A word about Judges.  These experts are skilled in 
recognizing the physical attributes of a good quality 
quilt, that meets the quali� cations of the categories 
that are set-up by the event.  Our fair needs some 
updates in the categories .  If you have an opinion on 
that,  please write it down and give it to me because 
we will appoint a person to be our representative for 
the Fair.  We have done this in the past, with good 
results.  We have not had a representative for quite a 
few years.  It is now time to update. 

The 2023 Quilt Show Committee has had our � rst 
meeting.  We had 16 ladies in attendance.  Most 
have committed to what they want to work on in 
the committee and several are not committed.  We 
still are looking “ for a few more good women “ who 
can help us out with your skills and volunteerism.  

October Update: 

The Count-down begins!  It is 357 days until The CHQ Quilt Show. 
Our committee has been busy making decisions that we will share 
with you later.  Just know that we are trying to standardize our 
process so we don’t have to decide on something di� erent every 
year.  One thing I need to ask you is this:  Last year we were really 
down on the number of quilts that were appraised, for insurance or 
need to know purposes.  Is this trend going to continue and there is 
no longer a need for quilt appraisals?  Let me know if you are going 
to use this service this coming year or should we no longer o� er 
this service at our 2023 quilt show.  

We as a committee have decided to increase the goal for moneys 
gained at the Boutique.  So, this month you will be receiving a � yer 
to tell you what kinds of things will sell from past experience and 
what things are di�  cult to get people to pay for.  This will be given 
out by Char Nolan who is the Chairman of the Boutique.  YOUR 
ASSIGNMENT: this fall thru Christmas, go to as many Craft Fairs and 
Bazaars and money makers as you can, searching for the perfect 
project that you can make and sell at our Boutique!!  Challenge 
yourself to provide at least 3 things to go in the Boutique.  We have 
changed the reimbursement this year to be 50/50.  We are still 
having the Bake Sale as well and it is still 100% donation.  Get your 
thinking caps on and accept this challenge.  We will have have a 
great Quilt Show this year.   

Next QuiltShow 2023 meeting  will be at Laramie County Library 
on October 27, � urs. a� ernoon at 2:00-3:30 in the Wind� ower Room.  

Come and join us. Many hands make work light.     Daenette More , 2023 Quilt Show Chairman

2023 Quilt Show Corner 



Workshop
Our October workshop with Angela has one openings left.  Please sign up and pay with Debbie Baldwin at the October 
meeting.  Members are $40.00, non-members $45.00.  Debbie Baldwin has class information hand-outs.

New Members
Our membership is now up to 96 
members. New members that have 
joined since the August Newsletter are:  
Jan Bradley, Rachel Hintz, and Maggie 
Glick. Please welcome them.

New books in the CHQ library!  
Fall into reading books from the CHQ Library - many ideas and 
cozy mystery novels.  

24 Missouri Star Quilt patterns and 4 cozy quilt mysteries by 
Sandra Dallas and Marie Bostwick. 

Thanks Daenette More.  
Check them out! 



Show and Tell

Debbie 

Sue 

Linda 
Sandi 

Gwen.

Jeri

Cindi

Carole

Fair Quilting Buddies
Quilting buddies, Helen Jarvis, broken arm, 
and Jo Ellen Mass with bandaged hand after 
surgery admiring ribbons won at the Laramie 
County Fair!




Small Group Meeting Dates, Info, & Times

Quilts of Valor Small 
Group by Marilyn Lanham

Meets the Þrst Tuesday of the month 
at our Savior Lutheran Church on 
East Dell Range. Carry in lunch to 

share if you want.

9:00 am - 3:00 pm

Community Quilts by 
Donna Dolan

Meets the second Wednesday of the 
month at the Library.

Starts at 10:00 am

Afternoon Quilters by 
Debbie Baldwin

Every Tuesday of the month at the 
Library

Starts at 10:00 am

Debbie



MAGIC CITY FESTIVAL OF TREES
Cheyenne Heritage Quilters will be decorating a tree for teh Magic City Festival of Trees. The 
trees are auctioned o�  as a funddraiser for Magic City. We’ve decorated trees for a couple of years 
now and it is that time of the year to start making ornaments for this year’s tree. This is strictly a 
volunteer activity. We would appreciate “all” to help make ornaments.

This year, the theme of our tree is “Red and White Christmas.”   All ornaments need to be red and 
white, or red, or white.  Please do not make them too large.  Maybe 3 or 4 inches or smaller.

It takes around 200 ornaments to decorate the tree, so be generous as to how many you 
make.  We have someone making the tree topper and the tree skirt.  We have ladies assigned to 
decorate the tree.  I could use two more to help with decorating.  Call Carole if you are interested. 

Ornaments need to be turned in by November 7, 2022.  That is our regular monthly meeting.  
Just bring them to the meeting.  There is an incentive for this activity.  When you help in any way, 
your name will go into a drawing for  “two” free tickets to the Festival of Trees Dinner and auction.

Thanks for your help. Carole Gardner (307-631-7388}

MAGIC CITY FESTIVAL OF TREESMAGIC CITY FESTIVAL OF TREESMAGIC CITY FESTIVAL OF TREES
Cheyenne Heritage Quilters will be decorating a tree for teh Magic City Festival of Trees. The 

Ready or not, THINK CHRISTMAS!!!
Club Volunteer Activity



_________ CHEYENNE HERITAGE QUILTER REGISTRATION FORM 
Year  
Please fill out and submit with $20.00 to: 
Cheyenne Heritage Quilters; P.O. Box 21194; Cheyenne, WY  82003; Attn: Treasurer 
Your membership is valid from January through December 
  

 Please fill out the entire form, even if there were no changes from last year. 
 

Renewal Membership    New Member   

Please Print 
Name _________________________________________________________________________ 

Mailing Address_________________________________________________________________ 

Home Phone _________________________Cell Phone _________________________________ 

Email _________________________________________________________________________ 

CHQ’s monthly newsletter is online at chquilters.org. Check here if you do not have access to the internet. 
 
 ______ Office Use ______________________________________________________________________________   

Amount Paid:  ________________________ Cash  ___________ Check number: _______________________   

 

 

 


